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Mayor Michael Bloomberg charged Wednesday that continued delays by the New York state Board of Elections will make it “impossible” to replace aging voting machines by the September 2007 election, which could cost the state $50 million in federal funds.

Mr. Bloomberg said he was scheduled on Wednesday to review five new voting machines that will be purchased by the New York City Board of Elections, however said the state agency is not scheduled to complete testing and certifying the machines until February 2007.

This would not leave enough time to test the machines and train election workers, said Mr. Bloomberg, in a statement.

By meeting the deadline, New York state would have qualified for $50 million in federal funds, of which $20 million would go to New York City.

"Our elected officials in Albany bungled an important issue, and when they finally punted to the state Board of Elections, we have seen more of the same — a total absence of any sense of urgency," Mr. Bloomberg said, in a statement.

New York, said Mr. Bloomberg, is the last state in the country to implement legislation related to the 2002 Help America Vote Act. The Help America Vote Act aims to replace older punch-card and lever voting systems.

